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Dear Friends:

It is an honor to represent Maine in the U.S. Senate. I am grateful for the trust that Mainers have placed in
me and welcome this opportunity to share some key accomplishments for our state.

Last year, [ secured more than $500 million for 285 projects from Aroostook County to York County that
will promote job creation, workforce training, and economic development; expand access to health care;
improve public safety, infrastructure, and community resources; and protect our environment. To address
the crisis of soaring inflation and high energy prices, I led efforts to provide $2 billion in supplemental
funds to the Low-Income Home Energy Assistance Program. In the new Congress that begins in 2023, I
expect to be the Vice Chairman of the Appropriations Committee and will continue to champion
investments to support Maine’s communities and families.

Strengthening our economy and supporting good jobs remain a top priority. Along with the Governor and
the rest of the Maine Delegation and the associations representing the lobster industry, I worked to protect
our hardworking lobstermen and women by pausing for six years the onerous federal regulations that
jeopardize our lobster fishery’s very existence. Another ongoing threat to Maine’s small businesses is the
shortage of workers. That’s why I led an effort to push the Administration to nearly double the number of
H-2B visas that are critical to our hospitality industry. Additionally, when the Administration proposed to
cut the construction of a destroyer to be built by Bath Iron Works, I restored this funding to protect Maine
jobs and our national security.

When Maine Veterans® Homes announced last year that it planned to close its facilities in Caribou and
Machias, I opposed that decision which would have had such a devastating effect on rural veterans and
their families. I am glad that the decision was reversed, and I have secured $3 million to help with
upgrades to these facilities. My AUTO for Vets Act also became law, which will help disabled veterans
maintain their independence by supporting the purchase of a new adaptive vehicle once a decade.

This past year, Congress demonstrated how effective it can be on behalf of the American people when both
parties work together. A few of the bipartisan achievements that I was involved in include the Respect for
Marriage Act, which will provide certainty to millions of loving couples in same-sex marriages while
protecting religious liberties, and the Electoral Count Reform Act, which establishes clear guidelines for
our system of certifying and counting electoral votes for President and Vice President.

No one works harder than the people of Maine, and I have honored that work ethic by showing up for every
vote. During my Senate service, I have cast more than 8,500 consecutive votes, never having missed one.

I remain committed to doing all that I can to address your community’s concerns in 2023. If I may be of
assistance to you in any way, I encourage you to contact one of my six state offices.

Sincerely,

Susan M. Collins
United States Senator



